
 
 

NEWSLETTER EIGHT, TERM TWO                                            Tuesday 19 June 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kia Ora, Talofa lava, and Welcome.   
 

Children’s Clothing – we have a lot of lost property gathering around the school again, mostly un-named.  

Please make sure all clothing is named and check your children are bringing their clothing home with the 

each day, especially as the days get colder and wetter. 

 

POLYFEST – tickets for this years Polyfest are available from the school office. 

Our school Kapahaka Group is performing on Monday 2nd July and our School 

Pasifika Group is performing on Thursday 5th July.  Tickets cost $5 each.  Please 

see the reply slip on page 2 of the newsletter.  Ticket sales will finish at school on 

27th June.  All sales after this date will be from Walter Nash Stadium. 
 

Enrolment Scheme Consultation – Round 2 Information about the proposed enrolment scheme for Stokes 

Valley is on our school website as well as sent home two weeks ago.  Written submissions from school 

communities will be accepted up until 29th June.  Copies of the information can also be viewed at the school 

office. 
 

Aiga Fono – Wednesday 20th June 6-7pm 

We will be holding an Aiga Fono tomorrow evening beginning at 6.00pm in the staffroom to discuss Polyfest, 

Umu Festival and fundraising.  Please bring along a plate to share if you can. 
 

PAID UNION MEETING – Friday 29th June 2018  

The Primary Teachers Union (NZEI) have a Paid Union Meeting on the afternoon of Friday 29th June at 2.00pm 

which most of our teachers need to attend. Koraunui School will close at 1:30pm on this day. We apologise for the 

inconvenience that this may cause.  We have some staff remaining onsite with the Principal to supervise those who 

cannot be picked up or who are staying for 2pm club. 

 

Life Education – as a part of the Life Education programme the children are learning about 

how to keep healthy and look after themselves.  One of the biggest contributors to healthy 

child development is eating well.  Children require food that will feed their body and minds 

to get through the school day well.  Resources that are being used to support the 

programme can be viewed on the Life Education website at 

http://www.lifeeducation.org.nz/in-schools/resources?page=1&search and clicking on the Level buttons and 

Life Education Strands.  

 

Contacts: 
 

Phone: 939 9707       txt: 027 3710 947       fax: 939 9708       Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH      KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028 
 
Principal’s e-mail: principal@koraunui.school.nz 
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 
Rachel Brinkley: 021 112 4755       Craig Press: 563 8600   Gillian McPeake:  939 9707      Vera Xu: 021 0306 853     
Shane Doherty: 027 445 8416       Spencer Hiess:  939 9707      Chris Miller: 939 9707 

 

http://www.lifeeducation.org.nz/in-schools/resources?page=1&search
mailto:principal@koraunui.school.nz


 

KCC Holiday Programme – information about the holiday programme is attached to this newsletter.   

 

Te Puawaitanga o Te Kakano Kapa Haka Uniform Sewing Bee – this Saturday 23rd June from 1.00 – 

3.30pm and we need sewers and helpers to get these uniforms made for our performing tamariki.  

 

Road Safety – with the winter months now upon us we ask that everyone driving around the school and road 

crossing takes extra care to drive safely and help keep the children safe.  Please be patient don’t park over 

yellow lines and driveways.  Remember, as adults we need to model safe behaviours on and around the road 

for the children. 

   

Matariki Science Night – we will look at setting another date for this 

event next term. 

 

Enrolments - Do you have or know of any 5-year old children who are starting school this year?  New 

student enrolment forms are available at the office or on our website under “About us”.  If you require 

further information, please contact the office on 939 9707 or message us on our school website or Facebook 

page. 

 

Dave Lamont  

Principal  

  

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

 

WHATS COMING UP THIS TERM? 

Week Eight 

• Through until Tuesday 26 June: Life Education at school 

• Tuesday 19 June: Interzone Cross Country (postponed) 

• Tuesday 19 June: Avalon Intermediate Parents Information Evening 6.30pm at Avalon Intermediate 

• Thursday 21 June: Interzone Cross Country pp day 

• Friday 22 June: Whole school assembly, Rooms 8 & 10 hosting. 

Week Nine 

• Monday Sexuality Education Parent Evening Year 5-6 in te whare matauranga/library 

• Wednesday 27 June: Room 1213 & 15 stream testing day postponement 

• Friday 29 June: Paid Union Meeting for Teachers 2.00pm 

Week Ten 

• Monday 2-Friday 6 July: POLYFEST 

• Te Ara Whanui performing at Nationals – Date TBC 

• Friday 6 July: LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

POLYFEST  2018 TICKETS 
 
I would like ____ tickets for the Monday, July 2rd @ $5 each 
 
I would like ____ tickets for the Thursday, July 5th @ $5 each 
 
Name: _________________________________ Phone: _______________ 
 
Enclosed $______ @ $5 per person 
 
Use family account Yes/No 
 
Will collect from the school office/Send home with ______________________________Rm___ 
 
 


